Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on August 6, 2019
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee

Kenneth Schumacher



Member – Prudential Committee

William Foster



Member – Prudential Committee

William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

Pete Marks




Superintendent

Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

The meeting was called to order at 4:35 p.m. by District Chairman, Walter Atwood.
Approval of the Minutes of the meeting of July 16, 2019:

WF made a motion to accept the minutes from the July 16, 2019 meeting.  KS seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendents Report:

PM stated his department has been busy fixing leaks and processing leftover material from the Maple Avenue project to be used in repairing the roads to the pumping station and tanks.  PM also informed the need to dig up new blacktop on Church Street to repair a leak. PM informed the board of a report being filed pertaining to an individual falling and tripping on uneven pavement on Maple Avenue.
Financial Report:

CU submitted payables and warrant #3 dated 7/19/2019, in the amount of $335,318.59, warrant #4 dated 7/26/2019, in the amount of $12,716.16, warrant #5 dated 8/2/2019, in the amount of $26,395.84

 ($154,233.86), July 2019 cash receipts report and cash journal for the board to review.
WB made a motion to accept the 2019 cash receipts report and July 2019 cash journal as submitted.  WF seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

New Business:

CM submitted emails from Laurie Raymaakers, President – J.L. Raymaakers & Son, Inc. dated June 17, 2019.  

After reviewing the emails, the board stated that they are very sympathetic with J.L.R., but are waiting for information from Tighe & Bond before making any decisions on the “work change directive costs.”
WA asked CU to contact Wheeler & Taylor Insurance regarding cyber coverage and drive other cars coverage to be added to employee’s insurance coverage.

CM informed the board of the District Tax Classification hearing to be held at the Great Barrington Town Hall on Monday, September 9th at 7:00P.M.   WB, WA & KS will be in attendance.
Old Business:
After reading HydroSource Associates report on the Simon’s Rock property, the board agreed that the district is not ready to proceed with exploring the possibility of drilling for water on the Simon’s Rock property at this time.   
The board accepted the FY2020 Prudential Committee meeting dates and the FY2020 Meeting & Election Dates as submitted, with the understanding that the dates don’t conflict with the town meeting and election dates.
CM informed the board an email from State Representative Smitty Pignatelli’s office stated that the feds have yet to answer them directly and Smitty and MDAR have a face-to-face meeting in Boston to further the issue pertaining to the APR property (Taft Farms).  

Walter Atwood adjourned the meeting at 5:20 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,

Cynthia J. Ullrich

District Clerk

